State College Radio Control Club Thursday June 5th Meeting Minutes

Jon Guizar called the meeting to order at 7:00. No guests or new members were in attendance.

- May Meeting Minutes. Members voted to accept the minutes from last month's meeting.
- Treasurer's Report. Doug Schultz reported that we had no expenses since last meeting but we will have a mowing
 payment and porta-potty rental this month. He received and deposited \$60 in membership dues. Doug reported the
 balance of SCRC's bank account and members voted to accept the treasurer's report.
- Old business –

IMAC Primer Report. Sam Stitzer estimated that we had about 20 people attending the class room session on May 3rd. Jon advised that we had visitors come from as far as New Jersey and Michigan. It is unknown at this time if we will have any future events with the IMAC people.

Field Maintenance (mowing, trimming, weeding, etc.) Jon mentioned that he will ask Musser's to short-mow the pit area and extend the taxiways to the pits. Also there are a lot of grass clippings in active areas that should be cleaned up. Jon advised that club members will take care of the trimming including trimming around the windsock which is badly needed.

Website Updates. Todd Cook advised that he changed the names on the officers page. He will change the way that the calendar is done and update it with events. Todd will give Jon a list of these and other updates as they are completed.

New business –

Event Coordinator. This appointed position is open and we are looking for a volunteer. Please contact one of the officers if you are interested.

Safety Coordinator. This is an elected position and is required by the AMA. Please contact one of the officers if you are interested in taking on this important office.

Training Nights. We will have training sessions for new pilots or anyone seeking help after the adjournment of each general meeting and each month's board meeting. This means the first and third Thursday evenings of the coming summer months. Todd Cook, Doug Schultz, Sandy Jaffe, Al Niessner and Daryl Allen have offered to serve as instructors.

Planned Events for 2014.

Woody Brem advised that the Nittany Amateur Radio Club will hold their meeting at the SCRC field on the second Tuesday evening of July (the 8th). Our members are welcome to give flight demonstrations as were done last year.

SCRC Fun Fly - Saturday, June 21st

SCRC Air Show – August 9th and 10th. Open to the public and we will have a food vendor. Jon will ask Rob Krankel to help with the announcements.

University Park Airport Aviation Awareness Day, August 23rd.

SCRC Fun Fly - Saturday, September 6th

Open Floor Discussion –

Woody Brem suggested doing away with the dues discount (1/2 price) for officers. After some discussion, Jon will look at SCRC's bylaws because a change like this may require a bylaw revision. For now, members agreed that donating the extra \$30 would be at the discretion of each officer

- Meeting Adjournment The motion to adjourn passed at 7:30 pm.
- Program Flight Training offered after adjournment. Two members asked for SCRC hats and shirts. Doug will pick up the
 hats from Lori at Monogram Centre and have them available at the next meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Daryl Allen, Secretary